
 

 

 

  

  

  

  

Dear Families 

Despite the hail shower on Saturday we are now seeing some sunshine! Bonnets, daffodils, 
chocolate eggs… Easter is almost here! 
Team CPS would like to wish all who celebrate this important festival a Happy Easter! 
The term is ending with some fabulous performances from our Music and Drama department! 
Thank you Mr Davies! I am disappointed to miss them and other recent events. 
The children (and staff) have been busy with their end of term assessments which inform our 
future teaching and help us to identify next steps for all children across the school! Our children 
have learned so much, achieved well and have lots to celebrate. 
I would like to thank our fabulous team and all they bring to our school and wish you all a lovely 
spring holiday! 
 
 
Mrs C 
 
 
Thank you to all the parents in Reception who attended our live phonics event on Tuesday. This 
was an opportunity to see our phonics teaching in action, and then find out more about our 
scheme through a Q&A session. At CPS we use Little Wandle Letters and Sounds to ensure that 
our children master the phonic code as quickly and efficiently as possible. This is done through 
daily whole class phonics lessons and small reading groups. During this reading practice, the 
children learn to apply to skills they have been learning in their lessons. You can help support 
them by ensuring your child continues to read regularly over the holidays. 
 
A huge thank you from me for all your support over the past months during Mrs Cunningham's 
absence. I have really appreciated your kind words. I am lucky to work in a school where staff 
and families are all so caring and supportive. I would like to wish you all a relaxing and happy 
Easter holiday, whatever your plans are. I hope the sun shines for us all. 
 
Wishing you a lovely holiday. 
 
Mrs Ali 
 
 

Sponsored Readathon 
 
A huge thank you to those of you who have embraced the 'Sponsored Readathon'. It is 
lovely to see the children embracing this challenge so well.   
 

 

 

 



    

 

  

  

  

Online Safety  

It has been brought to our attention that there is an online horror game which some children are talking 

about in school.  It is called Poppy’s playtime and is based on a toy which chases you around a toy 

factory. There is not an official rating for the game however it is causing some of our older children to 

have nightmares. 

 

 

For more information about this game and how to support your child with online safety please 
follow this link. 
  
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/2021/12/03/poppy-playtime-online-safety-review/ 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Congratulations to Quinn Dowling for 

getting a Merit in his Grade 1 Drums 

exam. 

 

Well done to these Year 2 children who 

have received their Pen License! 

 

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/2021/12/03/poppy-playtime-online-safety-review/


 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Team CPS  

Last Thursday 2 Year 5 netball teams played in our first 

tournament at Thames Ditton school. We loved playing 

against other teams even though lots of the games were 

tough. It was fun and exciting. Thank you to the Year 6 

netball players who helped manage our teams. 

 
Millie and Lyla  Beech Class 
 

Local Foodbank 

Year 2 were visited by Elmbridge Foodbank. They 

explained to the children why Foodbanks are needed 

as well as how the food is donated and distributed. 

The children enjoyed learning about the charitable 

work the Foodbank does and asked some thoughtful 

questions 

 

 

 

     

Well done to Red House for 

winning themselves a Mufti Day 

today! 

Aspen Class really enjoyed their 

Woodland Learning this week.  

 



    

 

  

  

  

Bravo CPS! 

 
Our three drama clubs gave their end of term performances this week!  
 
Year 5 and 6 presented a murder mystery based on the characters from the board game Cluedo 
- playing a variety of very suspicious (but extremely funny!) suspects, the children sang 
and acted superbly... only to discover that the murdered person wasn't actually dead and there 
was a secret detective in their midst!  
 
Year 3 and 4 travelled back in time to Ancient Greece to perform 'What do the Gods Say?' 
(including a reworking of the popular song 'What does the fox say?' of course!) A new temple 
has been built, but which god or goddess would earn the right to get their name and statue on it. 
Unfortunately the gods squabble so much that they end up knocking the temple down, but all's 
well that ends well, as the fantastic children reveal they'd much rather be their courageous, 
achieving CPS selves than a bunch of bossy gods! 
 
Year 1 and 2 reworked Charlie and the Chocolate Factory as a biscuit factory... making Jammie 
Dodgers, no less! As in the original story, one by one the naughty children (or in our case, the 
unsafe, uncourageous and disrespectful ones!) discover that following CPS values of safety, 
courage and respect are the right way to go, in order to win the day! 
 
Congratulations to all our stunning actors for their expression and articulation, songs, 
choreography, props, timing and costumes... we hope to see you all again next term... And if you 
haven't given drama club a try, why not join up in the Summer Term? 
 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

Our Makaton this week is …. 

 

 

 

 

 

Word of the Week 

 

 

 

For the latest issue of Family First, follow this link. https://familyfirst.co.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2024/03/Family-First.pdf                                                           

 

https://familyfirst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Family-First.pdf
https://familyfirst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Family-First.pdf


    

 

  

  

  

This weeks Doodlers 

Congratulations to the following children on amazing streaks. 

   Harry P  (Sycamore) has a 1220 streak.                                                             

    Alfie (Rowan) has a 1275 streak in Doodle Maths    

Maximus (Cedar) has a 1220 streak  

Jack (Beech) has a 1396 streak on Doodle Maths and 995  in Doodle English                              

  Lyra (Hazel) has a 502 streak.  

 



 

 

  

  

  

Easter Activities 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



    

 

  

  

  

This week the children have been discussing … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 


